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Message from Monsignor René Mathieu: 
(1) All are welcome to the Annual Good Shepherd Parish Picnic 
at St. Philip in Lyman this Sunday, September 9, 12:15-2:30 pm. 
Hamburgers, hotdogs and beverages will be provided, and parishioners 
are invited to bring a (peanut-free) dessert or salad to share. You may 
also want to bring a lawn chair for your comfort. There will be entertain-

ment for children. Rain or shine. (2) In the United States, September 11 will always 
be an anniversary of both horrifying events and heroic sacrifice on that fateful day 
in 2001. We pray the Prince of Peace will guide all peoples to desire and work tirelessly 
for peaceful co-existence on our fragile planet. (3) Diocesan Day of Prayer and 
Repentance: In light of recent revelations of past sexual abuse in other dioceses and 
the reports regarding Archbishop McCarrick, Bishop Deeley will observe a day of 
prayer and repentance this coming Friday, September 14. It will include Mass at 
12:15 pm at the Cathedral in Portland. The day will serve as an opportunity for repara-
tion for the sins and crimes of bishops in failing to protect our young. The Mass will 
also reaffirm the Diocese of Portlandôs continuing pledge to provide a safe environment 
for children. (4) Time to sign up for all Faith Formation Programs! Go to 
GoodShepherdParish.us to register for formation programs: family/children programs 
begin next Sunday & Monday, September 16 & 17; middle school/high school programs 
begin September 23. (5) Stewardship in Good Shepherd Parish: During Masses next 
weekend, parishioners will be invited to commit themselves to various ministries in 
the parish by completing a handout which will be inserted in the weekend bulletin. 
Please give prayerful consideration to the needs of our parish and how you can help. 
(6) Sometime this month or next, we hope to begin the project of replacing shingles 
atop St. Margaret Church. As I explained to parishioners in Old Orchard Beach at 
weekend Masses in July, the current shingles are defective, and the company that 
supplied them went bankrupt. It appears we will be able to use patrimony funds (from 
the sale of property) to cover this expense. A similar project due to the same problems 
was completed last summer at St. Philip Church in Lyman. (7) A possible ñJoy in 
Actionò for this week based on Pope Francisô apostolic exhortation on the joy of the 
family, Amorus Laetitiae: Support organizations that promote ethical trade and take 
time to learn about fair trade practices. (8) The diocesan Missions Office recently 
informed me that parishioners donated $12,773.61 to the summer missionary appeal. 
You have my admiration for supporting missionary activity around the world, especially 
the Medical Missionaries of Mary who visited our parish and spoke at Masses in July 
and August. (9) Hot Diggety Dog! From Portugal comes this tale of a dog who walks 
16 miles every Sunday morning to attend Mass -- usually on her own. Preta (or Blackie 
in English), has created a sensation among the locals. Crowds gather to see her at 
St. Ritaôs Church in Ermesinde where she lies down near the altar and rises and sits 
with the congregation. Owner, Maria do Ceu, is as mystified as everyone else. ñOne 
Saturday night, we kept her locked indoors,ò says Maria. ñAt about 5:00 am, she began 
scratching at the door and howling to be let out. As soon as we opened the door, she 
charged off in the direction of Ermesinde.ò Just goes to show you canôt keep a good 
dog down! From The (London) Tablet (2/9/02). (10) Thank You of the Week: To 
volunteers who worked with parish staff to clean, scrape, trim, cut, paint, patch, plant, 
prune, haul and do all sorts of other work to beautify our parish buildings, grounds 
and cemeteries over the course of the summer. Given the age of our facilities and the 
harshness of Maine winters, it is a never ending job! Thank you! 
 

JOKES PRIESTS CAN TELL, Vol. 9 - Msgr. Tonne: 
There is the story of the pious Catholic who was 75 years old. He went to the parish 
priest and told him that he would like to be married. The pastor was shocked with this 
thought and pointed out to him the dangers of entering marriage at that late hour of life. 
Finally the priest asked the good man why he wanted to be married and his answer was, 
ñI need someone to answer the rosary.ò 
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Confessions on Saturdays (or by appointment): 
3:00 pm at Most Holy Trinity, St. Joseph and St. Margaret  ;  3:30 pm at St. Philip 

The Presence Radio Network is 
106.7 FM in Greater Portland, 
www.thepresenceradio.org, on the 
app, or dial 605-475-8037 and listen 
on phones with unlimited minutes. 

Apostolate of Prayer for Priests - Sept. ó18 
 

9.   Bishop Robert P. Deeley JCD 
10. Rev. Bertrand Poussard, Rev. Richard Rice 
11. Rev. Vincent Mellone, Rev. John Fagan SJ 
12. Rev. Dominic Savio HGN, 
      Rev. Raymond Lagace OFM 
13. Rev. Robert Levens SJ, Rev. Edward Clifford 
14. Our Holy Father, Pope Francis 
15. Rev. Robert Paskey SJ, Rev. Hilary Cameron 
 

Let us also pray for our Deacons & Seminarians. 

Vocations: ñBe strong, do not fear!ò With every true 
vocation comes the strength and courage of the One 
who calls. If the Holy Spirit is prompting you to 
follow Christ as a priest, sister or brother, 
contact Fr. Seamus Griesbach: 207-773-6471; 
email: seamus.griesbach@portlanddiocese.org; 
Website: www.portlanddiocese/vocations; 

Facebook: VocationsME. 
 
 

Intercessions: For a deeper dedication among 
Catholic families to pray for vocations to the priest-
hood and religious life among their children, 
believing that Christ opens ears to hear His call 
and hearts to answer Him, we pray to the Lord. 

ñWhen we teach our children to be good, to be 
gentle, to be forgiving (all these are attributes of 
God), to be generous, to love their fellow men, to 
regard this present age as nothing, we instill virtue 
in their souls, and reveal the image of God within 
them.ò - St. John Chrysostom (347-407), 

Patron Saint of Education, those with Epilepsy, 
Feast Day: Sept. 13 

Cemeteries of Good Shepherd Parish: 
St. Joseph / St. Mary 

Office hours are typically Mon-Fri, 8 am - 4 pm. 
Note: Drop ins are welcome; however, it is 

best to make an appointment because the manager 
is back and forth to the Cemeteries, and may not 
be in the office at the time of your arrival. 

Contact Jack Wholey: 282-0747 (or 430-4832) / 
jack.wholey@portlanddiocese.org. 
Thank you for your understanding. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sept. 12                             Sept. 14 
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Saturday, September 8 
   4:00 pm  St. Joseph: (Msgr. René Mathieu) 
                  Joan Spinney (13th Ann.) / Steven Dumont 
   4:00 pm  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  For a Special Intention / Pauline Morin 
   4:00 pm  St. Margaret: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Donald Saucier / Marie A. Jacques 
   4:30 pm  St. Philip: (Msgr. Richard Sniezyk) 
                  Irene Lamirande Dion 
   5:30 pm  St. Brendan: (Fr. Ron Labarre) 
                  Lucille Poulin / Madeline Chretien (2nd Ann.) 
Sunday, September 9, Twenty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
   8:00 am  St. Joseph: (Fr. Ron Labarre) 
                  Albertine Faucher / Marie A. Jacques 
   8:00 am  St. Margaret: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Richard Boudreau (5th Ann.) / Paul D. & Rita Robillard 
   8:30 am  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Raymond Lafortune / Cecile & Joseph Kettinger 
   9:00 am  St. Philip: (Msgr. René Mathieu) 
                  Bob Atkins / Robert Vacari 
   9:30 am  St. Margaret: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Donald Bourassa / Hope Temple-Larrabee 
 10:30 am  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Leo Paul Michaud / Ralph & Leona Poirier, Spike Cote 
 11:00 am  St. Joseph: (Msgr. René Mathieu) 
                  George & Ramona Baiguy / 
                  For All People in Good Shepherd Parish 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Monday, September 10 
   9:00 am  Most Holy Trinity: Theode H. Legare (33rd Ann.) / 
                  Ozea & Lydia Houde 
Tuesday, September 11 
   7:00 am  Ste Anne Chapel: Pauline Duprey / Elmida Clavette 
   9:00 am  Most Holy Trinity: Victims of 9/11 (17th Ann.) / 
                  Pauline Cloutier 

Wednesday, September 12 
   8:00 am  St. Margaret: St. Joseph for favor granted 
   9:00 am  St. Philip: Normand Goulet / Fred D. Carey 
Thursday, September 13 
   8:00 am  St. Margaret: Dec Members of the Bellerose Family / 
                  Irene Petit 
   9:00 am  St. Philip: Fred D. Carey 
Friday, September 14 
   7:00 am  Ste Anne Chapel: Pauline Duprey / 
                  Yolande Houde Dorminy (4th Ann.) 
   9:00 am  Most Holy Trinity: Theode & Germaine Legare / 
                  Robert Croteau 
Saturday, September 15 
   4:00 pm  St. Joseph: (Msgr. René Mathieu) 
                  Geraldine Marchand / Steven Dumont 
   4:00 pm  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Chandler Boutet (13th Ann.) / Wendell Lakin 
   4:00 pm  St. Margaret: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Marie A. Jacques / Helen Parma 
   4:30 pm  St. Philip: (Msgr. Richard Sniezyk) 
                  Fred D. Carey / Gerald Guay 
   5:30 pm  St. Brendan: (Fr. Ron Labarre) 
                  Henry & Frieda Buechs / Kimberley Martin 
Sunday, September 16, Twenty-Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
   8:00 am  St. Joseph: (Fr. Ron Labarre) 
                  Priscille Dion / Marie A. Jacques 
   8:30 am  St. Margaret: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Paul Rivard / Laurette McAlevey 
   8:30 am  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Constance Sullivan / Marjorie Robbins 
   9:00 am  St. Philip: (Msgr. René Mathieu)    George Simpson 
 10:30 am  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Simone Benson (1st Ann.) / Robert Croteau 
 10:30 am  St. Margaret: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Allen Hahn (3rd Ann.) 
 11:00 am  St. Joseph: (Msgr. René Mathieu) 
                  Heidi Katz / For All People in Good Shepherd Parish 

PARISH LITURGIES  
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Good Shepherd Parish welcomes: 
Samuel Jude Claus * Charli Marie Dumond 

Jayce Timothy Thibault * Jeremiah David Thibault 
May all the baptized grow daily in the body of Christ. 

Please pray for the following couples scheduled to marry 
soon: Peter Reiser & Elizabeth Crowley 

Connor Moriarty & Christine Ramsey * Lucas Patry & Alison Leary 

We try to list the name of the priest who will cele-
brate every scheduled weekend Mass. However, 
this schedule may be changed without notice. 

Donations to food pantries at all our churches: 
This week: Canned fish / Canned chicken 

Fiat: a WOMEN½S DISCERNMENT GROUP:  for high school 
students, college students and beyond who want to know more 
about RELIGIOUS SISTERS, and may be questioning this vo-
cation for themselves. All meetings are on the 2nd & 4th Friday 
of each month, 6:00–8:00 pm at St. Joseph Convent, 409 Pool St. 
in Biddeford. Come join us Fridays, Sept. 14 & 28 at 6:00 pm. 
FMI: fiatmaine@gmail.com   or   on Instagram: @fiatmaine. 

The Sanctuary Lamp at St. Joseph Church 
is burning this week in memory of: Norman Laverriere 

~ Congratulations & God's blessings on your Anniversary ~ 
 

Barbara & Roger Gouin recently celebrated 60 years on Aug. 30 

Lauria Gobeil (born 1920) * Geraldine Litalien (born 1926) 
Laurette McAlevey (born 1929) * Cecile Nolette (born 1935) 

Joan Thomas (Born 1936) 
 

May their souls and the souls of all the faithful 
departed through the mercy of God rest in peace. 

! THANK YOU ! 
BACK TO SCHOOL BACKPACKS: 

Thanks to the INCREDIBLE GENEROSITY 
of the parishioners and friends of Good Shepherd Parish, the Social 

Justice Commission collected and distributed 205 BACKPACKS, an 
increase of 74 over last year. The bulk of the packs were delivered to a 
State Foster Care social worker and the parish of Our Lady of the Snows 
in Dexter, Maine. Smaller numbers of packs were given to St. James 
School, Sweetser, Seeds of Hope, York County Shelter and elementary 
schools in Lyman, Dayton, Arundel and Raymond. An additional 50 back-
packs filled with leftover supplies from last year accompanied a volunteer 
group heading to work in Kenya at the Kakamega Orphans Care Center. 
Ironically we won't see the bright, happy faces of the children receiving 
the backpacks, but we can imagine the joy they feel when they are given a 
new backpack full of supplies they will need for the new school year! 

NOTE: The 8:30 am & 10:30 am Sunday Masses 
at St. Margaret Church will resume on Sun. Sept. 16. 

Also, the final 8:00 am Wed. Mass there will be Wed., Sept. 12. 
The Saint James School 8:30 am Wed. Mass will resume 

on Wed., Sept. 19. 

"!04)3-   02%0!2!4)/. 
Are you presently expecting a child or seeking 

Baptism for your infant? 
In two engaging sessions 
REBORN explores 
the true relevance of 
Baptism for both parents 
and godparents. 

Sessions take place 
bi-monthly 

 

For more information or to begin the process please contact: 
Donna Caron  282-4812 x113 / Donna.Caron@portlanddiocese.org 
Visit www.goodshepherdparish.us      Sacraments/Baptism 
Baptisms are scheduled after the preparation process 

is completed by the parents. 

Upcoming 
sessions: 

6-8 PM  MHT 
 

Sept. 4  &  11 
 

Nov. 13  &  20 

mailto:fiatmaine@gmail.com
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SAINT  JAMES  CATHOLIC  SCHOOL  

25 Graham Street             Phone 207-282-4084 
Biddeford, ME 04005               FAX 207-286-3693 
E-mail GSPschools@portlanddiocese.org 
Website www.sjsbiddeford.org 
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FAMILY  FAITH  FORMATION  

FREE PARISH PICNIC @ ST. PHILIP CHURCH 
12:15-2:30 PM (rain or shine) 
Hope to see you there! 

 

CLASSES FOR CHILDREN 
BEGIN NEXT WEEKEND 

If you have not registered, please call the office or 
visit goodshepherdparish.us/registration 

 

FMI: michelle.philbrick@portlanddiocese.org / 282-4812 x115 
 

SPEND TIME WITH SCRIPTURE 
ñEphphatha!ò -that is, ñBe opened!ò 

This beautiful prayer is used in the Rite of Baptism 
ï that from the very beginning of our 

relationship with God, 
we would hear the Word with our ears, 

allow the Word to reach our heart and mind, 
and proclaim the Word to all we encounter. 

 

Do we ask God for favors for our own benefit, or that we might glorify Him 
through our lives? Do we listen to understand and share? 

GSP Youth Ministry invites you and your whole family 
to the SUPER Fall Kickoff on Sun., Sept. 23 for Mass at 4 pm, 

followed by food & games with an obstacles course. 
RSVP to Youth Minister, Catherine Gallerizzo, at 

Catherine.Gallerizzo@portlanddiocese.org or 282-4812 x117, 
and donôt forget to dress like youôre ready to help save the world!! 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

YOUNG ADULTS/YOUNG FAMILIES 

 As we prepare for the future, we build upon the faith and sacrifice of 
our ancestors creating hope for the future. 
 

Now there is a special opportunity for all parishioners to strengthen our 
parish and to ensure that our legacy of faith will continue in perpetuity. 

St. James School Endowment Fund 
with the Catholic Foundation of Maine 

For more information on how you can build this important fund for our parish, 
contact Elizabeth Badger, Executive Director, the Catholic Foundation of Maine, 
207-321-7820 or elizabeth.badger@catholicfoundationmaine.org. 

Sept. 20 (Thurs): T.O.T. with Lori Dahlhoff: ñStaying Strong in the 
Stormò ï Itôs no secret that the Church is experiencing significant purifica-
tion and challenges that are testing the faith of many. When storms like this 
hit, where do you draw your strength from? Come join Lori Dahlhoff and 
other young adults for fellowship & conversation on this topic on Thurs., 
Sept. 20, 7-9 pm at The Kerrymen Pub in Saco (512 Main St – upstairs in 
their side room for groups called ñMaryôs Roomò). Lori Dahlhoff is the 
diocesan Director of the Office of Lifelong Faith Formation and will pre-
sent several strategies for holding fast to Christ in the storms of our lives 
and of the church. Please join us! Theology on Tap is a gathering of 
college students & young adults (ages 18-39) that features food, drink, 

fellowship, & engaging discussions on spiritual topics. 
FMI contact Josh: 282-4812 x116; joshua.houde@portlanddiocese.org. 

 

Young Families Fellowship Kicks off Sept. 27! ï Good Shepherd Parish 
is launching a weekly fellowship group for young families this fall! 

Family Night will be held on Thursdays, 6:00-8:00 pm at Most Holy Trinity 
Church in Saco, beginning September 27, and is open to engaged couples 
through families with young children. Families will join together for open-
ing prayer, and then the ladies will break off for a time of focused discus-
sion & fellowship while the dads play with their children. Partway through, 
the men and women will swap, and the men will have their turn for discus-
sion while the moms play with their children. We will conclude together 
with a closing prayer. Our discussion resource this fall is the book, 
ñHead and Heart: Becoming Spiritual Leaders for Your Family,ò 
by Katie Warner. If you are engaged, newly married, or have young 

children, we invite you to join our Young Families Fellowship as we seek 
to strengthen our families in Christ! FMI including the complete schedule, 
please contact the Assistant Director of Faith Formation, Josh Houde, 

at 282-4812 x116 or joshua.houde@portlanddiocese.org. 

A Protecting GODôS CHILDREN CLASS: 
will be offered @ Most Holy Trinity Church Hall 

on Tues., Oct. 16, 6-9 pm. 
Please RSVP to Rene: 229-4403;rene.fecteau@portlanddiocese.org. 

Prayer for the Success of the Catholic Appeal 
Lord Jesus Christ, Your goodness is without measure. 

The gifts you bestow on me are countless. 
You continuously pour out your grace on me and those 
in my life. I am forever grateful. Strengthen your family 
of faith, Lord, so each person we encounter may feel 
your love through our actions. In all that we do, conform us always 
to your holy will. Through the intercession and example of the Blessed 
Virgin Mary & St. Joseph, help us always to be as loving to others 
as they were to you. I make this prayer in your Holy Name. Amen. 

Saint James School is proud to 
have begun its twenty sixth year 
as a merged Catholic school in 

Biddeford. Its history dates back to the 
turn of the century when there were 

many Catholic schools in the area. Saint James School is the last 
remaining Catholic school and embraces its long storied history of all 
the Catholic school graduates in the area. Enrollment at Saint James 
is steady and we welcome twelve new families to Saint James this 
year. The staff is dedicated with the motto to put students first by 
teaching the whole child, differentiating instruction and treating 

each student as if they were their own child. 
The mission of the school is SAFE and it stands for 

Service * Academics * Faith * Excellence. Saint James School has a 
rolling admission policy. Come and see Saint James School 
and give your child this gift. Call 282-4084 for a tour. 

Saint James has two endowment funds. 
One is a savings account for the school and the other is for 

scholarships. If you want to donate to either one, please contact 
The Catholic Foundation of Maine at (207) 321-7894 to either make 

a donation or to remember us in your estate planning. 
Let us be sure that we always have a Catholic school in the area by 
supporting this outreach of Good Shepherd Parish. Thank you. 

***************************************************** 

St. Vincent de Paul Societyôs Rummage Sale will open for the season on 
Wed., Sept. 12th and every Wednesday following from 12:30 to 2:00 pm. 
Location is St. James Hall, the South St. entrance. Donations of saleable 
items are accepted at the same location Mon. - Fri., 8 am to 3 pm. Please, 
NO computers, mattresses or large appliances. Monies raised are donated 
to local charities to help those in need. FMI call Bob/Donna at: 499-7490. 

Oct. 31 (Wed): Holyween All Saints Celebration ï  
Our parish Holyween celebration for children will be a exciting evening 
of games, prayer, and Eucharistic Adoration celebrating the saints! 
This event is geared for children ages 10 & under (with their parents) 
and will run from 5:30 to 7:30 pm in the Most Holy Trinity Church Hall. 
Pizza and goodies will be provided. Space is limited and pre-planning is 
necessary, so please register by October 10 (Wed) by contacting 
Josh Houde at joshua.houde@portlanddiocese.org or 282-4812. Those 
wishing to support the event are welcome to donate cash or candy 

in advance. Come join us as we seek to inspire our children to be saints! 

#ôûôñāðăôó ă÷øĂ 

3ĄýóðĈʿ 3ôÿăôüñôā њ 
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Congrats to 50/50 Club Aug. Winners: $500 - Claire Oliver; $250 - 
Patricia Boston; $200 ï Jeannine Millette; $150 ï Tom & Pat Jordan; 
$100 ï Kalvin Camire, c/o Kurt Camire. We would like to thank all who 
participate monthly. Please ask a relative or a friend to join! Make 

checks payable to Good Shepherd Parish. Next drawing: around Oct. 1. 
Please, it is imperative to notify us of any changes to your contact  
information. Call Diane, 282-5370 or Penny, 283-1200 or 282-6624. 

The Affiliates of the Good Shepherd Sisters (men & women) will 
hold their monthly meeting this month next Sun., Sept. 16 at 1:30 pm 
at St. Joseph Convent in Biddeford. Anyone interested in learning 
about the Affiliation is invited. FMI call Anita Cote, 571-4975. 

 

The Second Collection This Weekend - is for the Catholic University of 
America & Special Education Needs. CUA is the national university of 
the Catholic Church in the USA located in Washington, DC. Every dollar 
donated supports financial aid for students from dioceses across the 

country, including our own. For example, funds from this collection have 
enabled the Diocese to educate persons in Canon Law, several of whom 
work in our Tribunal. Fr. Jack Dickinson also recently studied thereΦ 

The Fr. Z®non Healing Service for September is going to be: 
Mon., Sept. 10 (NOT Sept. 3), 10 am, at Ste Anne Chapel. 

 

NOTE: The Friends of Father Zenon meeting for September 
will be Tues., Sept. 11 (NOT Sept. 4) in the MHT Conf. Room. 

Good Shepherd Parish Christmas Fair 2018: Nov. 9-11 
 

I just want to take a minute to say thank you to our volunteers. 
Not only the volunteers who bring us an outstanding Christmas Fair, but 
also to the volunteers who bring us the Harvest Fair, Monthly Suppers, 
and so on. This is truly a labor of love for many of us. Thank you also to 
the volunteers who bring us many other ministries in the parish as well. 
Remember to send in your Major Raffle tickets and to pick up more 
at the parish office to share with friends & family. Watch for Clearance 
items to purchase for the fair. Thank you all for your generous 
stewardship. For more information on the Good Shepherd Parish 
Christmas Fair, call Dan & Denise Bastarache at 284-5195. 

All men are welcome to join us for our New TMIY! fall 
program titled, "The Vision of Man Fully Alive", which 
begins Sat., Sept. 15th. This program enables men to expe-

rience authentic freedom as sons of God. Through living the 3-fold mission of 
abiding presence, joyful service & loving sacrifice, their hearts & homes will 
experience the joy that God desires. To sustain them on their spiritual journey, 
the men will be led directly to the 3 spiritual foods that Christ himself 

proclaims: The Eucharist, The Word of God, & The Will of God. **Meetings: 
Sat. AM in the youth room at MHT. Begins w/ prayer: 6:30; Coffee & Social 
time: 6:45; DVD program: 7:00. FMI: Ken, 590-5805 or Dave, 590-5198. 

Rosary Recital for the Unborn on Wednesdays at 6:30 pm: 
Each Wednesday at 6:30 pm, Don Maurice leads attendees to pray the 

Rosary for the Unborn. The location has changed back to 
Ste. Anne Chapel for the fall/winter, beginning this Wed., Sept. 12. 
FMI contact Don: 286-7410 ; donaldmaurice47@gmail.com. 

It's that time of year again! 
Parish Picnic: This Sun., Sept. 9 
12:15 to 2:30 pm. Rain or Shine! 

 

Get ready for a Hoe-Down! 
Dust off your straw hat, bandanas & plaid shirts and join us at 
St. Philip Church for some fun and good eats. Live music by 
Kevin & Kyle Jandreau, pony rides, games & prizes. This year 
the Knights of Columbus, Council #7078 Lyman, generously 
donated two $50 gift cards to be drawn as door prizes. 
Burgers, dogs & drinks are free. Please bring a salad / dessert to 
share, along with your chair. Also, help setting up at 10:00 am and 
taking down at 2:30 pm would be greatly appreciated. Our 13 Week Grief Ministry Program has begun. 

Join us on Thursdays at Ste Anne Chapel, 
6:30-8:00 pm. FMI call 207-282-3321 x 112 

or check out https://goodshepherdparish.us/grieving-ministry. 
RSVPs are appreciated; however, walk-ins are also welcome. 

******* SAVE THIS DATE ******* 
 

3rd Annual 
Culture of Life:   2.5 K WALK FOR LIFE 

 

September 29th from St. Joseph Church 
Registration: 9 am *** Walk: 9:30 am 
****************************************** 

Looking for Walkers to obtain sponsors to help save babiesô lives! 
If you would like to sponsor a walker please call 710-3889 
for assistance. Walkers may retrieve a Registration form 

on Facebook (link to come) or obtain a form at Church entrances. 

Come walk with us! 

Roast Beef Supper on Sat., Sept. 15: KofC Council #7078 will host from 
5 to 6:30 pm at St. Philip Church Hall. Roast beef, mashed potatoes, gravy, 
vegetables, rolls, beverages, & homemade desserts. Takeout or sit down. 
Handicap accessible. $9 for adults, $4 for kids 7-12, free for kids 6 & under. 

 

Breakfast on Sun., Sept. 16: KofC Council #2266 are hosting a breakfast 
from 8:30 to 10:30 am in St. Margaret Church Hall. Proceeds will go to 
Knightsô Charities. All are welcome! Menu to include eggs, home fries, 
sausage, French toast, pancakes and buttered toast, with coffee, tea and 

juice. Thank you for supporting the KofC charities. 

Good Shepherd Parish Cubscout Pack 308 will be hosting a 
Sign Up Night on Sun., Sept. 9th, 4-6 pm at St. James Hall. 

If any girls or boys would like more info on joining Scouting, please 
email INFO@PACK308.ORG or contact Travis Meserve, 207-210-5405. 

St. Philip Church of Good Shepherd Parish 
will hold its annual ñHarvest Fairò 
on Saturday, Oct. 27, 9 am-4 pm 
and on Sunday, Oct. 28, 9 am-2 pm. 

Many wooden crafts, homemade knitted items, floral arrangements, & 
American Girl doll clothes will be available. Also we will have penny 
raffle tables; adult and children treasure chests; a $100 door prize; and a 
baked goods table, as well as ñkitchen counterò. We are asking for your 
support, talent & time that will help make our fair a success. Any 
aspect towards working the fair, either with helping setup the various 
tables, any gift item, or money donation also will be greatly appreciated. 
Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact the following 

2 people who will be very happy to answer your questions: 
Gisele Lynes, 499-7453 or Donna Bilodeau, 499-7490. 

Again the fair committee thanks everyone for their support in years past 
and hopes that it continues with this yearôs fair. Hope to see you there! 

**** SAVE THIS DATE **** 
La Kermesse Franco-Americaine will be hosting a concert of French 
songs on Tues, Sept. 18, 7:00 pm, at the Biddeford Middle School 
Performing Arts Center. The 50 adult choir members from Quebec 
are touring New England. The name of the choir is CHOEUR 
EN SUPPLEMENTô AIR. Freewill donations will be accepted. 

Do you want to be a HERO? 
You can be a HERO by dropping any envelope labeled óWalk for Lifeô 

into the collection basket from now until Sept. 22nd. 
HEROES drop in cash or check. Come to the rescue of an unborn child!!! 

SERVICE SUNDAY: September 16: Next Sunday, parishioners will 
have the opportunity to consider sharing their time and talent for the 
benefit of Good Shepherd Parish. The Stewardship Worksheet will be 
found as an insert in each bulletin as a list of the many ministries 
available from which to choose. Please prayerfully consider how you 

might want to serve our parish by becoming a volunteer. 

The Management Team at St. Joseph Cemetery has recently iden-
tified available graves in the Old Section. These graves are 2 rows 
back from West Street and have been identified by many families as 
highly desirable. If you have a need to make arrangements for the 

future for your family, please contact Jack Wholey at 
282-0747 (or 430-4832) / jack.wholey@portlanddiocese.org. 

Catholic Divorce Healing Program – Surviving Divorce: a 12 week 
program featuring discussions & DVD presentations covering topics of 

shock, denial, anger, grief, guilt, forgiveness, money, the courts, the kids, the 
ex-spouse, annulment, dating, sexuality, spirituality, remarriage or staying 
single, etc. Experts in the series include teachers, counselors & authors in 
Catholic media, as well as people sharing their stories of divorce & recovery. 
Join us Thurs., Sept. 27 at 6:30 pm at St. Martha Church, 30 Portland Rd, 
Kennebunk. No admission after the 3rd session due to preservation of group 
mutual trust & congeniality. Program to conclude with an info night on 
annulment. Cost is $15 for the Workbook. Childcare is not available. Pre-
registration is required to ensure enough Workbooks and that the program 
is right for you. FMI contact Frank, 337-2076 ; f.h.patch@gmail.com. 
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The Saco Community Meals Program: 
Another Cook on Thursdays still remains a need, and would be 

truly appreciated. Please contact Jacqueline, at 
sacomeals@sacomeals.org / 604-0985 if you can help. 

Saco Meals is also in need of: ground coffee . 
Please drop off at Most Holy Trinity Hall. God bless you. Learn 
more at: www.sacomeals.org / www.facebook.com/sacomeals.org/. 

7th Annual Maine Catholic Menôs 
Conference: will be held at the Cathedral of the 

Immaculate Conception in Portland 
on Sat., Oct. 13. Registration will begin at 

7:30 am with the conference running 8:30 am to 
4 pm, concluding with a Mass celebrated by 
Bishop Robert P. Deeley. Presenters include 
Father Nathan March, pastor of Holy Savior 
Parish in Rumford; Deacon Harold Burke-Sivers, a dynamic Catholic 
evangelist, radio host, and best-selling author; and Dr. William Martel, a 
member of Good Shepherd Parish in Saco who was a Protestant theolo-
gian before becoming a member of the Catholic Church. The cost is $50 
for those age 23 or older and $30 for teens and young adults. Lunch is 
included. To register online: www.portlanddiocese.org/mensconference. 

Growing our endowment to grow the faith 

For more information about how you can build this important fund for our 
parish, contact Elizabeth Badger, Executive Director, the Catholic Foundation 
of Maine, 207-321-7820 or elizabeth.badger@catholicfoundationmaine.org. 

 

Explore ways to give wisely at www.catholicfoundationmaine.org. 

Good Shepherd Parish 
Endowment Fund 

with the Catholic Foundation of Maine 

 

Job Postings: 
 

Employment at Marie Joseph Spiritual Center ~ Biddeford Pool 
PER-DIEM HOUSEKEEPER needed. 
Contact Sr. Sue Bourret, 207-284-5671Φ 

 
 

A FREE Educational & Career Opportunity: St. Andre Health Care 
in partnership with Biddeford Adult Education is accepting candi-
dates for a fall State approved C.N.A. course (with 1 year commit-
ment to employment). Applicants are limited. FMI call/email 

River Payne, RN, Instructor: 207-303-4438 / rpayne@standre.org. 

COMING THIS FALL - MONDAY EVENINGS 
Beginning OCTOBER 15! Facilitated by Bill Martel 

WHO DO YOU SAY THAT I AM? 
Answering the one question that really matters. 
Christ asked those closest to him a fascinating question. He didnôt 
ask ñWhat do people say I teach?ò or ñWhat do people think I want to 
accomplish?ò He made the question personal, looking directly at his 
dearest friends and asking them, ñWho do you say that I am?ò Regis-
tration is now open: goodshepherdparish.us / 282-3321 to sign up. 

REJOICE!   Liturgical Ministers Volunteer Workshops 
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 21 at Most Holy Trinity 1-3:30 pm 

Keynote Speaker ï Fr. Brad Morin 
Guest Speakers for Workshops for Sacristans, Altar Servers, 
Readers, Ushers/Greeters, Extraordinary Ministers of 
Communion, Environment Decorators & Music Ministry. 
All Liturgical Ministers that serve in these ministries at Good 
Shepherd Parish are encouraged to attend. All those interested 

in finding out more about serving in these ministries are encouraged and 
welcome to attend! Register online to let us know you will be there 
at goodshepherdparish.us or call the main office 282-3321. 
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